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1. Title I and State Compensatory Education – Currently, we have 
295 students who qualified for free/reduce lunches. This number 
drives our funding for Title 1 and SCE.   

2. Workman’s Comp – Kim Lee fell on January 4, 2017 outside the HS 
on the sidewalk at the north entrance. She cut her knee requiring 
stitches. We filed a workman’s claim.  

3. Response to Intervention (RtI) – On January 9th, Shalee 
Woodington from the ESC provided training for the administration and 
the RtI teachers from each campus. It was an amazing day, and I am 
in the process of creating our Sunray ISD’s handbook for RtI. 

4. DEIC - the DEIC had a brief meeting on January 10th.  
5. EOC Data File Upload – I uploaded the data file into Texas 

Assessment. The file was accepted so we should receive precoded 
answer documents for the EOC later this spring. 

6. EOC Results – we received the December EOC retest results. We had 
2 out of 6 students to pass the Algebra EOC. ELA I – 4 out of 12 
passed, ELA II – 4 out of 9 passed.  

7. Public information request – On January 17, 2017, we received a 
public information request. This request from Ticket Monster included 
names and email addresses for all employees.    

8. District Testing Coordinator TOT – On January 23rd, our testing 
team was invited to participate in the TOT training at the region 
center. 

9. A-F Accountability – On January 24th, I attended the new session of 
A-F Accountability to learn more about the new system. It’s confusing 
and requires lots of algebra to figure out. They are supposed to be 
tweaking some of the indicators so that every campus will be able to 
make an “A” on all indicators. The big takeaway from the session – 
every child must grow at least a year on the state assessment and 
indicators.   

10. District Testing Coordinator Training – this required annual   
training was attended by the testing team on January 26th.  


